Camas County Commissioners Meeting
June 17, 2019

The meeting was called to order at 1:00 pm by Commissioner Kramer. Also present were
Commissioner Ralph, Commissioner Colter, Prosecuting Attorney Matt Pember, Clerk Korri
Blodgett, and an individual from the public.

The Board reviewed the Agenda. Commissioner Ralph made a motion to approve the Agenda
as posted. Seconded by Commissioner Colter. Unanimous.

The Board discussed interview questions for the probation officer position.

Trial Court Administrator Shelli Tubbs, District Court Administrator Eric Wildman and
Magistrate Judge Dolan met to review the 2020 District Court budget proposal.

Southern Idaho Executive Director Melissa Berry met with the Board and provided an update
on their efforts to develop and promote tourism and recreation in Southern Idaho.

The Board discussed opening and closing of graves by the Road and Bridge Department.
Commissioner Ralph made a motion to authorize Ted to perform the opening and closing of the
grave for the upcoming service and instruct the cemetery board to continue with their
advertising efforts to find a individual/business to provide the service. Seconded by
Commissioner Colter. Unanimous.

The Board continued reviewing probation questions.

The Board reviewed a request from the Camas County Rodeo to waive fees for the event on
July 12th an 13th. It was a consensus of the Board to charge the two hundred dollars per
event(3) and to offer a reduction in price if there are any volunteers to offset the fee that the

county pays out for services.
The Board interviewed Diane McFerran for the position of Probation Officer.

Road and Bridge Supervisor met with the Board to discuss equipment lease/purchases and
Asphalt options.

The Board adjourned at 5:30 p.m.

Attest:

Travis Kramer, Chairman Korri Blodgett, Clerk



